Call to Order – 5:46 called to order by Brian

Sharie Stoner

Sterling Albers

Brian Brandon

Nicole Jones

Phil Rehard

Courtney Drube

Danette Baldacci

Darin Edmonds

Angie Hoffmann

Lana Gaskins

Alyson Degnan

Clint Petersen

Taylor Baldacci – Athlete’s Rep

Approval of Minutes – Minutes will be updated with changes and reviewed at December meeting.
Head Coaches Update

*161 kids signed up currently (16 divers, and 145 swimmers)

*45 kids swam at the meet in Sheridan

*Many meets are coming up – Spearfish (Nov. 19-20), Candy Cane (Dec 2-4), Rapid City (mid-December)

*H.S. girls have finished up, they won another State Championship.  2 girls qualified for Junior Nationals, this meet will be the 2nd week in December @ College Station, TX.

*Phil will provide a copy of the Amended Budget to attach to last month’s budget.  

*Blue/Senior Group Practice – will begin morning practice (Monday and Wednesday in the water 5:30-6:30 a.m. and Tuesday and Thursday lifting 5:30 – 6:30 a.m.)

Treasurer’s Report

*Bills were paid for October, and a deposit was made for all the registration fees paid in October. 

*The rest of the money made from the Girls H.S. swim season on the concessions will be on November financials.  A majority of the expenses were recognized in October, so in November they will settle.

*There are accounts set up as cash pay only, these people need to have a credit card on file and paid by the 10th of the month or their children are not able to swim. Nicole will contact the 4 that are currently outstanding to pay prior to the 10th.

*Raffle Tickets – Swimming and diving must have tickets to, Guppies are the only one that do not have to sell tickets.   There are still swimmers that are registered but don’t have tickets.  Nicole will reach out to them and make sure they don’t just want to just make their $100 donation.  

*Internet Security Software – will need updated and paid in November – need to ask Paula what account this comes out of.

*WSI fee – the Club has paid for the Officials and Meet Director registration fees in the past, is the club going to pay for the Registration Fees going forward.  If we are going to pay, we have an expectation that they will work our meets.  We need to have a policy on how this registration for officials and meet directors takes place going forward.

Athlete’s Report

*Guppies group is large, there are quite a few – Taylor is the coach of this group.

*With the number of swimmers, now would be a good time to for the H.S. swimmers to begin mentoring the students.

Old Business

*Parent Meeting recap- very well attended, printed 50 papers and ran out, we needed more papers.

*We need to have a meeting before Candy Cane to explain job duties to parents so they can sign up.

*Put out registration for volunteer jobs, and then have a parent meeting that shows them how to do the jobs they are signed up for.  Meeting on December 1st from 5:30-7:00 for learning jobs, bringing food, official meetings.  

*BJ is not interested in doing the team store.  Angie will go through Splash to place an order, but Sharie will learn how to take care of the Team Store.  Angie will order another Square reader tomorrow also.

*Pictures are November 10th, they will start at 5 p.m.

*Practice Meet Recap- we had officials that showed up and practiced as well.  We need more parents to volunteer and sign-up to time and help at home and away meets.

*Sign-up for Out of Town volunteers – We have to have a sheet for each meet and we need to ask a parent to get the sign-up sheet filled out prior to the meet starting. Sharie Stoner will take the list to the meet in Spearfish.
*Raffle tickets due November 16th – another reminder email will be sent out this week.

*Candy Cane – First Aid Station – Cindy Sprague is the Nursing Student Rep. that will help at Candy Cane.

*Candy Cane – Concessions – under control for the meet

New Business

*2% Lodging Tax – has a Grant application process, Danette will take the lead on reaching out to them.

*Charging Stand/Mobile Hot Spot – would like to find a sponsor to partner with us to have this option for swimmers.

*Meet Duties – 


*Jen Bonar – Awards – we need to start training someone to do this job duty

*Candy Canes – need to buy them before the meet, Alyson will get numbers to Nicole so she can buy them before the meet.

*Hospitality Room – we need a Board Member that oversees this.  Nicole will be in charge of Hospitality going forward.

*Volunteer Sign ups – if they do not make their duty Lana will notify Brian, so he can charge them immediately.  

*Cleaning Lead Person – can meet with the Custodians on Thursday (Lana)

*Coaches need to call and set-up their rooms for the meet (there is a block at Holiday Inn they must call and put it in their name).

*Annie Waldum sent a Thank you for the Scholarship she received.

*Aquatic Center – gave us a Thank you for helping with the Girls meet Concession Stands.

Next Meeting – Monday, December 12th at 5:45 p.m.

Meeting adjourned 7:25 p.m.

